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THE MARTIN COUNTY

 BOARD OF COMMISSIONERS 

REGULAR MEETING

February 22,2022
MINUTES

The Martin County Commissioners convened in regular session Tuesday, February 22, 2022 in the Commissioners’ Room at the Courthouse located at 129 Main Street, Shoals, Indiana.  Commissioners present were President, Paul R. George, and Commissioner Aaron Summers and Commissioner Cody Roush.  Also present was Attorney Dave Lett and Auditor Bobbie Abel.  In attendance was Rhonda Sanders, Recorder; Anna Hynes, Air Evac; Terri Alcorn, Highway Clerk; Scott Seals, Highway Superintendent; Julia Albright, Martin County Health Nurse; DeAndra Magdaleno, Deputy Clerk; Amanda Magdaleno, Deputy Assessor; Steve Magdaleno; Andy Ringwald, EMA.

 Meeting called to order with the Pledge to the Flag at 5:33 pm. 
The minutes from the regular meeting of February 8, 2022 were approved with a motion made by Commissioner Roush, seconded by Commissioner Summers, all in favor motion passed.
The Claims and Allowances were approved with the motion by Commissioner Roush, seconded by Commissioner Summers.  All in favor, the motion passed.  

Julia Albright, Martin County Health Nurse, advised that the Covid-19 numbers have gone down.  Two additional deaths reported, twenty-four in total.  Martin will be one of three counties in Indiana that will be in blue status beginning Wednesday.  There will be a mobile clinic being held at the Fairgrounds this week Wednesday through Saturday.  The state will no longer do contact tracing except in jails and care facilities.  New guidance for schools and daycares.  Clinic times for vaccines have been adjusted due to decrease in demand.  Nurse Lisa Taylor will be working with the schools. 

Annie Hynes, Air Evac, approached the Commissioners about offering Air Evac Insurance Census plan coverage as a benefit for County Employees.  It would be offered at a discount of $65.00 per employee, regularly $85.00.   It would cover the employee and the people in their household. It would cover the employee while employed with the County.  If the employee leaves employment coverage would stop.  The County has on average 100 to 110 employees.  There is an option of the plan being offered as an elective insurance and could be paid via a payroll deduction which would make the policy portable if the employee left.  Brochures were given to provide to employees.  Employee input is asked for.  Ms. Hynes will attend the meeting on March 8, 2022 for final decision.
Scott Seals, Highway Superintendent, submitted the quote for repairs on Bridge 44.  It is recommended that they proceed with repairing the damaged portion of the bridge to restore it to the way it was.  A motion for Attorney Lett to proceed with contacting the insurance provider about decision to repair was made by Commissioner Roush, seconded by Commissioner Summers. All in favor, motion passed.
Superintendent Seals submitted a contract for approval between HWC and the County to attain permitting for culvert replacement on Brett Road.  A motion to approve the HWC contract in the amount of $9,000.00 for permitting required for culvert replacement on Brett Road was made by Commissioner Summers, seconded by Commissioner Roush.  All in favor, motion passed.

Seals, informed of damage to Chicken Farm Road.  He advised that the Sheriff’s Department is following up with determining who is responsible for the damage.  The County has an ordinance in place regarding damage to County Roads.  The party responsible will have to pay for repairs and a possible fine.
Superintendent Seals asked about the Highway Department employees being given a day off in place of the day the Courthouse was closed due to inclement weather.  A motion to approve the replacement day off was made by Commissioner Summers, seconded by Commissioner Roush.  All in favor, motion passed.
Terri Alcorn, Highway Clerk, submitted the annual operational report for signature so it can be submitted to the state.  

Andy Ringwald, EMA, advised that he attended the pipeline meeting.  It was an informational meeting offering proper procedure on how to respond to a reported leak.  He informed that Monty Wolfe received recognition at the State Assembly on Monday for fifty years of volunteer fire service.

Bobbie Abel, Auditor, submitted the contract for signature for Financial Solutions Group to advise on the ARPA fund procedure and reporting.  Abel advised that the ARPA board was in favor of retaining the advisor with the stipulation that it not exceed $7,500.00 without approval.
Emergency Declarations were submitted for signature.

Commissioner Summers asked when the last run report was submitted by Martin County Ambulance.  Attorney Lett will follow up with the provider.

Commissioner George announced that the National Association of Counties distributed flag disposal boxes for all Indiana Counties.  The Martin County Flag disposal box will be placed in the front entrance of the Courthouse.  When enough flags have been received the local Boy Scout Troup #495 will pick up the flags and properly disposed of them. If anyone has questions, they can contact the Auditor’s Office at 812-247-3731.

Important Dates:
Safety Meeting to be held on March 19, 2022 @ 9:00 am at the Courthouse (7:00am Highway)
With no further business, the meeting was adjourned at 6:27 pm with a motion made by Commissioner Summers and seconded by Commissioner Roush.  All were in favor and the motion passed. The next Commissioner meeting will be held Tuesday, March 8, 2022 at 5:30pm.  
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